
 

 

Dear Panther families,  
 
The PSAT/NMSQT will be facilitated on the Nease High School campus this upcoming 
Wednesday, October 23rd.   As a reminder, all 10th Grade students will sit for the PSAT.  Only 9th 
and 11th Grade students who have ALREADY paid to take the PSAT/NMSQT will participate.  
 
To provide the best testing environment for students and to have enough teachers to 
administer the exams, students NOT TESTING have the option to take a digital learning day 
at home. All students will be given an assignment from their teacher that will be submitted. 
Students not taking the PSAT who choose to attend school, will sit in the cafeteria and use a 
laptop to complete online assignments. 
 
If your student is testing, please use the grade level links below to find your child's assigned testing 
room. Students need to report directly to their assigned room no later than 9:20am.  
 

- 9TH GRADE LOCATOR 

- 10TH GRADE LOCATOR 

- 11TH GRADE LOCATOR 
 
To participate in the test, STUDENTS MUST HAVE A PHOTO ID.  Students are allowed to bring 
their own calculators but it must be on the following approved College Board list.  Students will 
be testing on a computer until 12:45pm. There will be one 10-minute break. Students should bring 
a small snack and water.   
 
At 12:45pm, students will be released from testing for lunch or dismissal IF they have 

the early release form with parent signature to submit at the student gate to leave campus. 
 

- CLICK HERE>> for the REQUIRED Early Release Form (please print and sign!) 

 
Students that stay will report to 7th period after lunch for a normal Wed 2:50pm dismissal. 
 
We will NOT check-out students through the main office or through the early dismissal online form, 

so please print and sign the early release form and ensure your child has the signed form on 
them Wednesday to submit at the gate to leave campus. 
 
Since seniors and most juniors are not on campus Wednesday, we will allow students who don't 
have a tag but can drive to park in the student parking lot. PLEASE do not speed. 
 
Please note that this message will be resent the night before the exam.   
 
Thank you,  
 
Allen D. Nease Administration 

TRADITION LIVES HERE! 

https://www-nhs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/wp-content/uploads/sites/28/2024/10/9th-Grade-PSAT-Locator-List.pdf
https://www-nhs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/wp-content/uploads/sites/28/2024/10/10th-Grade-PSAT-Locator-List.pdf
https://www-nhs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/testing/wp-content/uploads/sites/28/2024/10/11th-Grade-PSAT-Locator-List.pdf
https://satsuite.collegeboard.org/psat-nmsqt/whats-on-the-test/math/calculator-use
https://www-nhs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/PSAT-Early-Release-Form_Oct-2024.pdf
https://www-nhs.stjohns.k12.fl.us/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/PSAT-Early-Release-Form_Oct-2024.pdf

